
Selectmen’s Minutes        March 27, 2017 

Senior Center, 17 Pickering Street 
 

Present:  Chairman Lisa J. O’Donnell, Selectman Susan Gould-Coviello, Selectman David A. 

Doane, Town Administrator Brendhan Zubricki, and Selectmen’s Assistant Pamela J. Witham. 

 

Also Present:  David Brown, Gregg Campbell, Bob Coviello, Nat Crosby, Deborah French, Ed 

Howard, Wendall Kalsow, Tina Lane, Gayle McKinley, Richard Stevens, and Keith Symmes. 
 

The Chairman called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m. in the upstairs meeting room of the Senior 

Center on Pickering Street and announced that the Board would hear Public Comment. No one 

offered any comment. 

 

In other business, a motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to approve the weekly 

warrant in the amount of $886,562.76. 

 

A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to approve the minutes for the 

Selectmen’s March 13, 2017, Open Meeting and Executive Session. 

 

Acting in their capacity as Licensing Board, the following licenses and permits were 

unanimously approved: 

 Fuel Storage License Renewal: 

 Holden Essex LLC, Charles E. Holden, #2 Scot’s Way, “Above-ground storage of 

90,000 gallons of propane gas in 3-30,000 gallon tanks, 49,000 gallons in trucks 

and tanks awaiting reuse, and 100 gallons of methanol alcohol.” 

 Kobby River Ventures Inc., d/b/a Perkins Marine, Inc., Trescott DeWitt, 82 Main 

Street, “Above-ground storage of 7,500 gallons gasoline and 2,500 gallons 

diesel.” 

 

 Gravel Pit License Renewal: 

 Curlew Cove Realty Trust, Judson A. Lane, 53-59 and rear John Wise Avenue 

 

 Commercial Shellfish Permit: 

 Kenneth Amero 

 Robert Amero 

 Anthony Augustine 

 Clifford Baker 

 Kenneth Baker 

 Julian Balili 

 Richard Buczko 

 David G. Burnham 

 Sheila Carter 

 Ryan C. Doyle 

 Nathan Ferriero 

 Peter A. Ferriero 

 Robert Fitzgerald 
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 Robert Fitzgerald, Jr. 

 Michael Ginn 

 Scott G. Hamlen 

 Timothy Harrell 

 Russell Hemeon 

 Michael W. Jacobs, Jr. 

 Mark Jordan 

 Wayne Leveille 

 Andrew Lichwala 

 Ian MacDougall 

 Josephine M. MacDougall 

 Phillip MacDougall 

 Steve MacDougall 

 Barry Mears 

 Bruce Mello 

 Michael Pascucci 

 Glenn Pike 

 Scott Reed 

 Wayne Savoie 

 Paul M. Tofuri 

 Richard Tofuri 

 Glenn R. Towne 

 Mark Whitman 

 Keith Woodman 

 John Ytzen-Handel 

 

 Senior Commercial Shellfish Permit: 

 Richard Pascucci 

 

 Student Commercial Shellfish Permit: 

 Anthony Brazzo 

 Jack Colpoys 

 Eric Fossa 

 Tomaz Tofuri 

 Trenten Whittemore 

 

 Non-Resident Recreational Shellfish Permit: 

 Bradford D. Allen, Georgetown, MA, sponsored by Gertrude Bartlett 

 Cliff Bathalon, Hudson, NH, sponsored by Jeff Garinger 

 Antonio Calamonici, Melrose, MA, sponsored by William McCart 

 Stephen Danca, Beverly, MA, sponsored by Robert Brophy 

 Paul Dredge, Arlington, MA, sponsored by Barry Richards 
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 Christian Frey, Danville, NH, sponsored by Jeff Garinger 

 Chris Greene, Hamilton, MA, sponsored by Jennifer Cort 

 Wayne E. Kinney, Kingston, NH, sponsored by William Perkins 

 David B. LaRosa, Lynnfield, MA, sponsored by Ronald Hemeon 

 Robin M. Linehan, Sandown, NH, sponsored by William Perkins 

 Michael Neville, Reading, MA, sponsored by Steve Hartley 

 Henry Oettinger, Manchester, MA, sponsored by William Barker 

 William Schneider, Georgetown, MA, sponsored by William Barker 

 C. Kenneth Symonds, Princeton, MA, sponsored by Valerie Symonds 

 Michael Symonds, Gloucester, MA, sponsored by Valerie Symonds 

 Brian Wray, Billerica, MA, sponsored by Andrew Haley 

 

 One-Day Wine and Malt License: 

 Sweet Paws Rescue, Francis Gwynne, for use on Saturday, April 8, 2017, 

between the hours of 10:00 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. within the confines of 182 

Southern Avenue. 

 

A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted by Chairman O’Donnell and Selectman 

Gould-Coviello to approve a Commercial Shellfish Permit for David H. Doane, and a Student 

Commercial Shellfish Permit for Colby Doane. Selectman Doane abstained. 

 

The Selectmen were reminded that their next regular Board of Selectmen’s meeting will take 

place on Monday, April 10, 2017, at 7:00 p.m. in the Senior Center, 17 Pickering Street. 

 

The Annual Town Meeting will take place in the Essex Elementary School gymnasium on 

Monday, May 1, 2017, starting at 7:30 p.m. 

 

A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to approve and sign the acceptance of 

fiscal year 2018 health insurance renewal rates for active employees. 

 

A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to ratify the approval of the request by 

the Department of Public Works for an additional $10,000 for snow removal for this season. 

 

A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to engage Clifton, Larson, Allen, LLP to 

perform the FY2017 audit. The Selectmen signed the engagement letter. 

 

At 7:05 p.m., the Chairman entertained a motion to open a Public Hearing regarding a request for 

a new, annual Wine and Malt Package Store License by Weezies Dylan, Inc. d/b/a Shea’s 

Riverside Inn & Motel, Gayle McKinley, Manager, at 132 Main Street. The motion was moved, 

seconded, and unanimously voted. David Brown, the owner of Shea’s Riverside Restaurant and 

Shea’s Riverside Inn & Motel, introduced himself and Gayle McKinley, the proposed manager 

of the new package store, if approved by the granting authorities. Mr. Brown said that he would 

like to have a cooler in the motel office stocked with beer and wine, mainly for purchase by the 
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guests of the motel. The alcohol would be available for purchase between the hours of 9:00 a.m. 

and 9:00 p.m. The Chairman asked if anyone else would like to speak in favor of the request. No 

one did. She asked if anyone would like to speak against the request. Ed Howard, the owner of a 

neighboring property, Howard’s Flying Dragon Antiques, said that he had concerns regarding the 

limited amount of public parking in the area. He said he would like to see the available on-street 

parking shared by all the businesses. There were no other comments and a motion was made, 

seconded, and unanimously voted to close the hearing. The Selectmen were in agreement, and a 

motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to approve the request for an Annual 

Package Store License for Wine & Malt. The entire application package will now be forwarded 

to the Alcoholic Beverage Control Commission for their approval. Dave Brown, Gayle 

McKinley, and Ed Howard thanked the Selectmen and left the meeting. 

 

A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to recommend the FY2018 Water/Sewer 

Enterprise Fund Budgets to those attending the May 2017 Annual Town Meeting. 

 

A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to ratify the Chairman’s declaration of a 

State of Emergency at 7:00 p.m. on Monday, March 13, 2017; and, a motion was made, 

seconded, and unanimously voted to ratify the Chairman’s lifting of the State of Emergency at 

7:00 a.m. on Wednesday, March 15, 2017. 

 

A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to approve a request from 

Neurofibromatosis Northeast to pass over Essex roads during their 7th Annual Coast to the Cure 

biking event on Saturday, September 9, 2017. 

 

A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to accept the resignation of Hilary 

Mattison from the Town Building Committee. The Board was not in favor of seeking a 

replacement, and a motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to reduce the number of 

members on the TBC to seven members. 

 

Mr. Wendall Kalsow from McGinley Kalsow joined the Selectmen, along with Historical 

Commission members Richard Stevens (Chair), Nat Crosby, Bob Coviello, and Keith Symmes, 

to discuss lighting options for the Town Hall clock. Mr. Kalsow led the discussion and reviewed 

four different lighting options. Each option was discussed in detail by those present, and 

everyone preferred the fiber optic option. 

 

Deborah French, the Library Director, said that the Library Trustees would like to request that 

the solid wood inner door, which opens into the Library from the rear entrance be replaced with 

one with a glass panel. Because of where this door is located in the building, it would have to 

meet certain Building Code requirements, resulting in a custom-made door. Mr. Zubricki said 

that there are other solid wood doors in the building that, if affordable, he would like to have 

glass panels. These doors had recently been converted to have glass panels, but have now been 

replaced with solid doors due to Building Code requirements. Glass panel doors that would meet 

Building Code requirements are extremely expensive and that is why the original Project 

Specifications called for solid doors. All agreed that this question would have to be revisited, if 
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project funds allow, after all other construction questions have been dealt with. Even if doors 

were ordered today, the contractor would have to return in June, due to the long lead time 

required at the factory. 

 

Mr. Zubricki reported that he has not yet received a cost estimate for the copper sheathing of the 

vent pipes. 

 

Bob Coviello, Nat Crosby, Richard Stevens, and Keith Symmes left the meeting. 

 

Mr. Kalsow said that a series of display cases are planned for the third floor auditorium and he 

recommended that they should be used for changing exhibits provided by various Town groups, 

such as the school, the Historical Society, etc. 

 

On another matter, Mr. Kalsow said that the stairway from the first to the second floor at the 

Town Hall has been sanded and will be finished with a clear polyurethane finish. The project 

plans for the stairway from the second floor to the third floor specify a dark stain finish which 

will not match the first stairway. He said that he would like to recommend that the second 

stairway be finished to match the first. Mr. Campbell and Mr. Kalsow agreed to work on getting 

a cost estimate for this item. 

 

Gregg Campbell of Campbell Construction, the company that is renovating/repairing the Town 

Hall/Library, was also present. The Selectmen asked him if he could obtain estimates for the 

preferred clock lighting option, the copper sheathing, and the stripping and sanding of the stair 

run to the 3rd floor by Monday morning. He said that he would try. It was agreed that a Board of 

Selectmen’s meeting would be scheduled and posted for Monday morning at 8:00 a.m. at 74 

Martin Street, to review the new information in the hopes of making a decision regarding 

possible change orders.  

 

Mr. Kalsow and Gregg Campbell left the meeting. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed letters of interest from the two candidates recommended by the 

Democratic Committee to fill the single vacancy on the Board of Registrars. Following a short 

discussion, a motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to appoint Katie Blair-St. John 

to the vacancy on the Board of Registrars. The Selectmen signed the appointment card. 

 

A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to approve the Successor Employment 

Agreement for Chief of Police. The Selectmen signed the Agreement which will now be 

forwarded to Town Counsel for counter signature. 

 

The Selectmen were in agreement regarding recommendation of a free TIPS training program 

sponsored by the Healthy Gloucester Collaborative and the regional Substance Abuse Prevention 

Collaborative to all Essex businesses holding alcohol licenses. Following a unanimous vote, the 

Selectmen signed the recommendation letter which will be sent to all Town alcohol license 

holders. 
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The Selectmen discussed ideas for a system of scheduling and use of the three newly created 

meeting areas in the renovated Town Hall. It was agreed, at present, to restrict use of the areas to 

government entities only. There is a calendar for each meeting area on the Town website. Those 

wishing to reserve a space for a meeting will contact the Selectmen’s Office and the meeting will 

then be posted on the appropriate calendar, providing the space has not been previously reserved 

by another group. 

 

Mr. Zubricki reported that the contractor has informed him that he plans to start construction of 

the Northern Conomo Point Waterfront Access Project tomorrow. The contractor has also 

assured Mr. Zubricki that the project will be completed in time for Memorial Day. 

 

Acting in their capacity as Personnel Board, the Selectmen reviewed a revised, updated position 

description for the Planning Board Clerk. The Planning Board Clerk, after many years of 

service, has resigned her position to take a full-time position in another town and the Planning 

Board is actively seeking a replacement. She and the Planning Board Chairman have recently 

worked at updating the job description. A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted 

to approve the revised description. 

 

Mr. Zubricki said that the Finance Committee has recommended funding for a Youth Program 

Coordinator/ Youth Services Director for FY18. Subsequently, a motion was made, seconded, 

and unanimously voted to approve revising the FY18 Wage & Salary Scale to include a wage 

range for a Youth Program Coordinator/Youth Services Director. 

 

Mr. Zubricki began the presentation of his Town Administrator’s Report for the period March 

11th through March 24th, 2017, regarding the following:  

  

Town Building Committee Meeting Summary:  Mr. Zubricki reported that the Board of Public 

Works has decided that they are not presently in favor of the proposal to build a Public Safety 

Building to house only the Fire Department between Shepard Memorial Drive and the Town 

Hall/Library. However, it is possible that the Board will change its position after additional 

public input and artistic renderings. He also said that the Town Moderator has suggested that 

several public forums should be held to give and receive information before the Town is asked to 

vote on the matter. The recent meeting of the Town Building Committee reviewed these matters 

and agreed that the May Annual Town Meeting was too soon to ask for a Town vote. The 

Committee would like to commission architectural renderings depicting the proposed Fire 

Station on the site to show voters before the next Town Meeting in November. Some of those 

present were in favor of also obtaining renderings of a new, combined public safety building at 

its current location. Article 24 of the draft warrant for the May 2017 Annual Town Meeting asks 

for funding for the rendering of only the Fire safety building. A motion was made, seconded, and 

unanimously voted to revise Article 24 to read as follows:    
 

   To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available 

funds, or borrow a sum of money to produce visual renderings of public safety 
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building options including at the current public safety building site and at the 

corner of Martin Street and Shepard Memorial Drive, opposite the existing fire 

and police headquarters building; or take any other action relating thereto. 

 

Strategic Planning Committee Meeting Summary:  Mr. Zubricki said that he had attended the last 

meeting of the Strategic Planning Committee, and the members had discussed the formation of a 

new Town Economic Development Committee. The SPC members agreed to research economic 

development committees in other towns for ideas regarding the composition of an Essex EDC. 

The SPC also discussed plans for a grand opening of the Town Hall/Library upon completion of 

the renovation and has offered the $2,500 in its volunteer recruitment budget to offset expenses 

for the occasion. The SPC plans to be present at the opening, serve light refreshments, and 

actively recruit volunteers for Town boards and committees. Mr. Zubricki asked the Selectmen 

to begin thinking about a realistic date in June or July for the opening. One suggestion was to 

coincide the Grand Opening with Essex River Day. 

 

Change Order for Concealing Exterior Town Hall/Library Furnace Pipes:  Mr. Zubricki asked 

the Selectmen to table this discussion until their next meeting on Monday morning when a cost 

estimate may be available. 

 

Change Order for Substitution of Granite Curbing, Conomo Point:  Mr. Zubricki said that he has 

received an estimate for granite curbing for the new parking lot at Conomo Point in the amount 

of $7,500. Presently, concrete curbing is specified for this project. Mr. Zubricki said that it 

appears that the cost of the project’s seawall will be about $10,000 less than anticipated. The 

Selectmen were generally in favor of the granite curbing, if funding permits. Mr. Zubricki will 

verify the costs with the project engineer and the contractor before bringing forward any change 

order proposal. 

 

Chairs for Town Hall Third-Floor Auditorium:  Mr. Zubricki said that he had selected the chairs 

for the newly renovated upstairs meeting hall. They can be stacked on carts for storage when not 

in use. The Selectmen were in favor, and a motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted 

to approve the purchase of the chairs, which will be brown and chrome, for the upstairs meeting 

hall. 

 

Fire Station Slab Settling Problem:  Mr. Zubricki reported that areas of the cement slab in the 

upper level of the Fire Station appear to be sinking and breaking up. The DPW has placed 

temporary steel plates on the floor so that the fire vehicles can continue to park there without 

breaking through the surface. Mr. Zubricki has received approval from the State to make 

emergency repairs without having to advertise. The Town will still have to comply with 

Prevailing Wage regulations and DCAM. Repairs may include injecting a substance under the 

slab or removing the slab and replacing it. If the removal option (more likely) is pursued, the 

DPW would perform the demolition, disposal, filling, and compaction. 

 

Mr. Zubricki reviewed the proposed articles for the May 1, 2017 Town Meeting Warrant. 

Following the discussion, a motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to include 
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Article 24 as revised this evening and all the other articles as they appeared in the 3/27/17 draft 

(the unrevised 3/27/17 draft is appended to these minutes) in the Warrant for the May 1, 2017 

Annual Town Meeting. A motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to close the 

Warrant; and, a motion was made, seconded, and unanimously voted to sign the Warrant. 

 

Mr. Zubricki reported that the Town had received a reimbursement check from the Department 

of Revenue for some of the money that Boston Business had allegedly not paid to the DOR on 

the Town’s behalf. When the original discrepancy was discovered, the Town had paid the 

amount due a second time, this time directly to the DOR. This approximately $24,000 DOR 

refund is simply a result of final accounting completed by the State. 

 

Those present acknowledged receipt today of pending legal action. The City of Gloucester is 

suing the Town of Essex for capital sewer monies allegedly owed in Superior Court. The 

Selectmen were in favor of the FY18 Conomo Point Legal Budget request being reduced, and 

that reduction being used to increase the FY18 Waste Water Legal Budget request. 

 

There being no further business before the Board, a motion was made, seconded, and 

unanimously voted to adjourn the meeting at 9:35 p.m. 

 

Documents used during this meeting include the following: 

Planning Board Clerk Job Description 3/27/17 

Resignation of Hilary Mattison 

 

 

 

      Prepared by: ___________________________ 

        Pamela J. Witham 

 

 

 

Attested by: _________________________ 

  Susan Gould-Coviello 
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DRAFT BEFORE REVISION OF ARTICLE 24 

2017 

 

Commonwealth of Massachusetts 

Town of Essex 

 

Warrant for Annual Town Meeting and Election 

 

Essex, ss: 

 

 To either of the Constables of the Town of Essex; 

 

GREETINGS: 

 

 In the name of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts you are hereby directed to notify and 

warn the inhabitants of the Town of Essex, qualified to vote as the laws direct, of the Annual 

Town Election to bring to ballot for the following officers: 

 

One Assessor for three years. 

One Moderator for one year. 

One Selectman for three years. 

One Board of Health member for three years. 

Two Constables for one year. 

One School Committee member for three years. 

One Board of Library Trustee for three years. 

One Planning Board members for five years. 

One Housing Authority member for five years. 

 

 AND, to do this by vote on one ballot.  The polls will be open on Monday, May 8, 2017 at 

7:00 o’clock A.M. and will close at 8:00 o’clock P.M. at the Memorial Fire Station, 24 Martin 

Street, Essex. 

 

 AND, you are hereby directed to notify and warn the inhabitants of the Town of Essex, 

qualified to vote as the laws direct, to meet in said Essex at the Essex Elementary School, 12 

Story Street, on Monday, May 1, 2017 at 7:30 p.m. and there and then to act on the following 

Articles, viz: 

 

ARTICLE 1 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to determine the manner of electing or choosing all other Town 

Officers usually elected or chosen at the Annual Town Meeting and take any appropriate action 

to elect such officers. 
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ARTICLE 2 

 

 To hear and receive the Reports of the Town Officials and Committees, and also to consider 

and receive any Reports contained in the Annual Town Report; or take any other action relating 

thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 3 

 

 To see if the Town will amend or revise the Wage and Salary scale for fiscal year 2018 in 

accordance with the recommendations of the Personnel Board Report, a copy of which is on file 

in the Town Clerk’s office and is incorporated herein by reference; or take any other action 

relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 4 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to fix the salary and compensation of each of the elected officers 

of the Town as required by Massachusetts General Law Chapter 41, Section 108, as amended, 

for fiscal year 2018 in accordance with the recommendations of the Personnel Board Report, a 

copy of which is on file in the Town Clerk’s office and is incorporated herein by reference; or 

take any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 5 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to transfer from the Town Septic Betterment Fund a sum of 

money for the purpose of making necessary payments to the Massachusetts Water Pollution 

Abatement Trust during fiscal year 2018 in accordance with the terms of repayment for 

Community Septic Management Program loan funds; or take any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 6 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to establish the revolving funds set forth below for the fiscal 

year beginning on July 1, 2017 and to amend the Town of Essex General Bylaws by inserting a 

new section in Chapter II, pursuant to the provisions of G.L. c.44, §53E½ as most recently 

amended by §86 of Chapter 218 of the Acts of 2016, establishing various revolving funds of the 

Town, specifying the departmental receipts to be credited to each fund, the departmental 

purposes or programs for which each fund may be expended, and the entity authorized to expend 

each fund, such bylaw to provide as follows: 
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2-26 Revolving Funds 

There are hereby established in the Town of Essex pursuant to the provisions of G.L. c.44, 

§53E½, the following Revolving Funds: 

 

Revolving Fund Spending 

Authority 

Revenue Source Allowed Expenses 

Animal Control 

Officer 

Board of 

Selectmen 

Payments from 

dog owners 

seeking to claim 

impounded dogs 

Compensating the 

ACO for the care 

of impounded dogs 

and reimbursing 

the ACO for all 

associated 

expenses 

Board of Health – 

Youth Triathlon 

Board of 

Health 

Donations, grants 

and fees collected 

for the youth 

triathlon 

Purchase of 

supplies and 

services for 

planning and 

execution of the 

Annual Youth 

Triathlon 

Board of Health – 

Health, Safety and 

Emergency  

Board of 

Health 

Donations, grants 

and fees collected 

for the purpose of 

health, safety 

and/or emergency 

planning, 

preparation and 

education 

Purchase of 

supplies and 

services for the 

purpose of health, 

safety and/or 

emergency 

planning, 

preparation and 

education 

Board of Health – 

Public Health 

Nurse 

Board of 

Health 

Medicare and 

other 

reimbursements 

relating to 

contracted labor, 

pharmaceuticals 

and other 

reimbursements 

relating to the 

services of the 

Public Health 

Nurse 

Purchasing 

supplies and 

pharmaceuticals 

for the Public 

Health Nurse and 

for Public Health 

nurse labor 
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Expenditures from each revolving fund shall be subject to the limitations established by Town 

Meeting, and to any additional limitations as otherwise set forth in General Laws Chapter 44, 

§53E½; or act in relation thereto.  

ARTICLE 7 

 

 To see if the Town will vote, pursuant to the vote taken under Article 6 at this Town Meeting 

and pursuant to G.L. c.44B, §53E ½ as most recently amended by §86 of Chapter 218 of the Acts 

of 2016, to establish limitations on expenditures from the revolving funds established by the 

Town of Essex General Bylaws, Chapter II, Section 2-26, entitled, “Revolving Funds”, as 

follows: 
 

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
; or act in relation thereto.  
 

ARTICLE 8 

 

 To see if the Town will vote, pursuant to Town of Essex Bylaws, Chapter II, Section 2-20 to 

consider appointments to the Conomo Point Planning Committee, including the appointment of 

new members, or the reappointment or termination of current members of the Committee; or take 

any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 9 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to transfer the following, Town-owned properties from the Board 

of Selectmen, acting as Conomo Point Commissioners, which properties are currently held for 

purposes of lease, to the Board of Selectmen, acting as Conomo Point Commissioners, for general 

municipal purposes: 

 

5 Beach Circle, Map 108, Lot 82 

9 Beach Circle, Map 108, Lot 80 

4 Conomo Lane, Map 108, Lot 23 

8 Conomo Lane, Map 108, Lot 24 

Revolving Fund Spending Limit 

Animal Control 

Officer 

$10,000 

Board of Health – 

Youth Triathlon 

$12,000 

Board of Health – 

Health, Safety and 

Emergency  

$10,000 

Board of Health – 

Public Health 

Nurse 

$12,000 
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103 Conomo Point Road, Map 108, Lot 85 

1 Robbins Island Road, Map 108, Lot 20 

0 Conomo Point, Map 108, Lot 64 

 

; or take any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 10 

 

 To hear and act upon the Report of the Finance Committee and to vote to raise and 

appropriate or transfer from available funds a sum of money for the Town charges and 

expenditures for the ensuing year, and to authorize the Finance Committee to permit budget line 

item transfers within a department from salary lines to salary lines and from expense lines to 

expense lines; or take any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 11 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available funds, or 

borrow a sum of money for the purpose of funding the Sewer Enterprise Fund for fiscal year 

2018; or take any other action relating thereto.   

 

ARTICLE 12 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available funds, or 

borrow a sum of money for the purpose of purchasing and installing replacement grinder pumps 

for the Town’s sewer system, and all work incidental or related thereto; or take any other action 

relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 13 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available funds, or 

borrow a sum of money for the purpose of funding the Water Enterprise Fund for fiscal year 

2018; or take any other action relating thereto.  

 

ARTICLE 14 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available funds, or 

borrow a sum of money for design and pre-construction analysis to potentially change the 

Town’s water system disinfection method, including but not limited to a change from chlorine 

gas to sodium hypochlorate; or take any action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 15 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to approve the Gross Operating and Maintenance Budget of the 

Manchester-Essex Regional School District, and raise and appropriate or transfer from available 
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funds a sum of money for the Town’s assessment from the District - said sum to be calculated solely 

in accordance with the “Agreement Between the Towns of Essex and Manchester-by-the-Sea, 

Massachusetts with Respect to the Formation of a Regional School District”, as most recently 

amended, by invoking and approving the provision found in paragraph four of Massachusetts 

General Laws chapter 71, section 16B allowing District members “to reallocate the sum of their 

required local contributions to the district in accordance with the regional agreement”, for the fiscal 

year beginning July first, two thousand seventeen; or take any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 16 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate or transfer from available funds a sum 

of money to pay the Town’s share of the operating and capital costs of the Essex North Shore 

Agricultural and Technical School District for the fiscal year commencing July 1, 2017; or take 

any other action relating thereto.   

 

ARTICLE 17 

 

 To see if the Town will vote raise and appropriate, transfer or borrow a sum of money for 

purposes of financing the following water pollution abatement facility projects: repair, 

replacement and/or upgrade of septic systems, pursuant to agreements between the Board of 

Health and residential property owners for repayment of project and financing costs by such 

property owners; including without limitation, the payment of all costs thereof as defined in 

Section 1 of Chapter 29C of the Massachusetts General Laws; and to meet with appropriation the 

Treasurer, with the approval of the Board of Selectmen is authorized to borrow such sum or 

sums of money under G.L. c. 44 or any other enabling authority, which amount may be borrowed 

through the Massachusetts Water Pollution Abatement Trust Community Septic Management 

Program offered through the Clean Water Trust, or otherwise, and further to authorize the Board 

of Selectmen to take any other action necessary to carry out this project; or take any other action 

relating thereto.  

 

ARTICLE 18 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available funds, or 

borrow a sum of money to be added to the Essex Bicentennial Celebration Fund; or take any 

other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 19 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to amend Chapter VII of the Town’s General Bylaws, as it 

relates to the establishment of user fees for use of the Town Dump, by amending Section 7-2 as 

shown below, with additions shown in bold and deletions shown in strikethrough:   

 

7-2 TOWN DUMP REGULATIONS. The Department of Public Works Commissioners 

shall formulate and post regulations concerning the use of the Town Dump, which shall 
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include the power to impose user fees. The power to impose user fees shall be reserved 

to the Annual Town Meeting. 

 

; or take any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 20 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to increase the various Town transfer station bulk item disposal 

fees by $5 each and to increase Town transfer station sticker fees by $10; or take any other action 

relating thereto.  

 

ARTICLE 21 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to amend Chapter IV of the Town’s General Bylaws, as it 

relates to penalties for non-payment of taxes and other fees, by amending Section 4-13(a) as 

shown below, with additions shown in bold and deletions shown in strikethrough:   

 

(a) The tax collector or other municipal official responsible for records of all municipal 

taxes, assessments, betterments and other municipal charges, hereinafter referred to as the 

tax collector, shall annually, and may periodically, furnish to each department, board, 

commission or division, hereinafter referred to as the licensing authority, that issues 

licenses or permits including renewals and transfers, a list of any person, corporation, or 

business enterprise, hereinafter referred to as the party, that has neglected or refused to 

pay any local taxes, fees, assessments, betterments or other municipal charges for not less 

than a twelve month period, and that such party has not filed in good faith a pending 

application for an abatement of such tax or a pending petition before the appellate tax 

board. 

 

; or take any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 22 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to authorize the Board of Selectmen to petition the 

Massachusetts General Court for special legislation, as set forth below, to allow police officers 

retiring from the Town of Essex to work police details; provided, however, that the General 

Court may make clerical or editorial changes of form only to the bill, unless the Board of 

Selectmen approve amendments to the bill before enactment by the General Court, and provided 

further that the Board of Selectmen is hereby authorized to approve amendments which shall be 

within the scope of the general public objectives of this petition: 

 

AN ACT RELATIVE TO THE APPOINTMENT OF RETIRED 

POLICE OFFICERS IN THE TOWN OF ESSEX. 

 

Be it enacted, etc., as follows: 
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SECTION 1.  Subject to the approval of the Board of Selectmen, the Chief of 

Police may appoint to serve at his pleasure, as he deems necessary, retired Town of Essex 

police officers as special police officers for the purpose of performing police details or 

any police duties arising therefrom or during the course of police detail work, whether or 

not related to the detail work. Such retired police officers must have been regular full 

time Town of Essex police officers who voluntarily retired from the town and not 

elsewhere based upon superannuation. The special police officers shall be subject to the 

same maximum age restriction as applied to regular police officers under chapter 32 of 

General Laws. Such special police officers must, prior to their appointment, pass a 

medical examination by a physician chosen by the town, to determine that they are 

capable of performing the essential duties of a special police officer, the cost of which 

shall be borne by the special police officers, and shall provide certification to the town 

that they are covered by personal health insurance.  

 

SECTION 2.    Special police officers appointed under this act shall not be subject 

to chapter 31 of the General Laws or to section 99A of chapter 41 of the General Laws. 

 

 SECTION 3. Special police officers appointed under this act shall, when 

performing the duties under section 1, have the same power to make arrests and to 

perform other police functions as do regular police officers of the town of Essex. 

 

SECTION 4. Special police officers shall be appointed for an indefinite term to 

serve at the pleasure of the Police Chief, subject to removal by the Police Chief at any 

time with a 14-day written notice.  

 

SECTION 5. Special police officers appointed under this act shall be subject to 

the rules and regulations, policies and procedures and requirements of the Chief of Police 

of the town of Essex, including restrictions on the type of detail assignments, 

requirements regarding medical examinations to determine continuing capability to 

perform the duties of a special police officer, requirements for training, requirements for 

firearms qualifications and licensing requirements, regarding uniforms and equipment. 

Compliance with all requirements will be at no cost to the town of Essex. Special police 

officers appointed under this act shall not be subject to section 96B of chapter 41 of the 

General Laws. 

 

SECTION 6. Special police officers appointed under this act shall be sworn 

before the town clerk who shall keep a record of all such appointments. 

 

SECTION 7.         Special police officers appointed under this act shall be subject 

to sections 100 and 111F of chapter 41 of the General Laws. The amount payable under 

said section 111F of said chapter 41 shall be calculated by averaging the amount earned 

over the prior 52 weeks as a special police officer working police details, or averaged 

over such lesser period of time for any officer designated as a special police officer less 
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than 52 weeks prior to the incapacity. In no event shall payment under said section 111F 

of said chapter 41 exceed, in any calendar year, the limitation on earning contained in 

paragraph (b) of section 91 of chapter 32 of the General Laws. Payment under said 

section 111F of said chapter 41 shall terminate either when a physician designated by the 

town determines that the disability no longer exists or when a special police officer 

reaches the age of 65. In the event the age limitation applicable to regular police officers 

serving a town is increased from 65 years of age, the termination of benefits under said 

section 111F of said chapter 41, as provided here in to special police officers, shall 

terminate at such a higher age limit, but in no event shall the benefits extend beyond the 

age of 70 for any special police officer. Special police officers appointed under this act 

shall not be subject to section 85H or 85H1/2 of said chapter 32, nor eligible for any 

benefits pursuant thereto. 

 

SECTION 8. Appointment as a special police officer under this act shall entitle 

any individual appointed as such to assignment to any detail. Special police officers shall 

be paid the detail rate applicable to regular full time officers but shall not be entitled to 

any other town benefits.  Special police officers appointed under this act shall not be 

eligible for unemployment nor shall the town be liable for unemployment benefits, under 

chapter 151A of the General Laws, for any reason, including police detail assignment 

determinations made by the town or removal of an individual as a special police officer. 

 

 SECTION 9.  Retired Essex police officers, serving as special police officers 

under this act, shall be subject to the limitations on hours worked and on payments to 

retired town employees under paragraph (b) of section 91 of chapter 32 of the General 

Laws. 

 

SECTION 10. This act shall take effect upon its passage. 

 

; or take any other action related thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 23 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available funds, or 

borrow a sum of money to retain the services of engineers and designers to develop a Master 

Plan for the Centennial Grove; or take any other action relating thereto.  

 

ARTICLE 24 

 

[THIS ARTICLE WAS REVISED DURING THE MEETING. PLEASE SEE 

PRECEDING MINUTES FOR ACTUAL WORDING OF REVISION.] 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available funds, or 

borrow a sum of money to produce visual renderings of a potential new fire station, including but 

not limited to a building at the corner of Martin Street and Shepard Memorial Drive, opposite the 

existing fire and police headquarters building; or take any other action relating thereto. 
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ARTICLE 25 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available funds, or borrow a 

sum of money to be added to the Assessors’ Overlay Account for the abatement of uncollectible 

taxes that accrued after the expiration of former leaseholds at Conomo Point; or take any other 

action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 26 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available funds, or 

borrow a sum of money for the purchase and installation of a new generator for the Essex Senior 

Center; or take any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 27 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to acquire from National Grid all of the municipal street lighting 

facilities and equipment, municipal flood lighting and area lighting facilities and equipment, 

consisting of luminaires, lamps, ballasts, photocells, dedicated poles where applicable, 

foundations, conduits, dedicated manholes where applicable, and other underground equipment, 

where applicable, that are not part of the electric distribution system, and the rights appurtenant 

thereto, owned by National Grid and located in the Town of Essex; to raise and appropriate, 

transfer from available funds, or borrow a sum of money for said acquisition; and to authorize 

the Board of Selectmen to execute any and all documents necessary to effectuate this Article; or 

take any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 28 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available funds, or borrow a 

sum of money for establishing a fiber optic network for Town-owned buildings, including but not 

limited to the purchase and installation of fiber optic cables and equipment; running fiber optic 

cables; equipment upgrades configurations and installations; and all other work incidental or related 

thereto, and to authorize the Board of Selectmen to execute any and all documents and take any and 

all actions necessary to effectuate the purposes of this Article; or take any other action relating 

thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 29 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available funds, or 

borrow a sum of money to purchase a new copier for Town Hall and to authorize the Board of 

Selectmen to dispose of the old copier, by sale or trade; or take any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 30 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available funds, or 
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borrow a sum of money to purchase or to lease-purchase for a term of three years or more and 

equip a new, four-wheel drive Forestry vehicle for the Fire Department; and, further, to authorize 

the Board of Selectmen to dispose of the old vehicle replaced by this new vehicle by sale or 

trade; or take any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 31 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available funds, or 

borrow a sum of money to complete the construction of a Wellness Room at the Essex Senior 

Center and all costs incidental thereto; or take any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 32 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to amend the Essex Zoning Bylaw by deleting Section 6-

10.3.3.a.13, which contains certain prohibited uses in the Water Resource Protection Overlay 

District, and which currently reads: 

 

13. Residential development which renders impervious more than 15 percent of a 

building lot (including the portion of any new street abutting the lot) or which has a lot 

area of less than 40,000 square feet (excluding wetlands) for each dwelling unit; 

 

and inserting in its place a new Section 6-10.3.3.a.13, to include a new prohibited use in the 

Water Resource Protection Overlay District, so that it reads as follows: 
  

13. Land use which renders impervious more than 15 percent of a lot, except as allowed 

by Section 6-10.3.3.b.7; 

 

or take any other action relating thereto. 
 

ARTICLE 33 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to appropriate or reserve from the Community Preservation Fund, 

including fiscal year 2018 estimated annual revenues, a sum or sums of money for Community 

Preservation projects or purposes, including, but not limited to, acquisitions of interests in land, all 

as recommended by the Community Preservation Committee; and to revise such appropriations and 

reserves from the vote taken at the 2016 Annual Town Meeting concerning fiscal year 2017; or take 

any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 34 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to transfer from available funds a sum of money to be used to 

defray operational expenses of the various Town departments for the remainder of fiscal year 

2017; or take any other action relating thereto. 
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ARTICLE 35 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to transfer from available funds a sum of money to be used to 

replenish the Finance Committee’s Reserve Fund for the remainder of fiscal year 2017; or take 

any other action relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 36 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to raise and appropriate, transfer from available funds, or borrow a 

sum of money for the payment of unpaid bills from past fiscal years; or take any other action 

relating thereto. 

 

ARTICLE 37 

 

 To see if the Town will vote to direct the Selectmen to seek voter approval of the Copley Wolff 

Design Group’s Master Plan for Northern Conomo Point (dated April 15, 2015) by the placement of 

an advisory question on the ballot for the 2018 annual Town Election. 

 

 

 

 

 And you are hereby directed to serve this Warrant by posting attested copies; one at the Post 

Office, one at the Town Hall, and one at the Essex Elementary School, in said Essex, seven days 

at least before the time for holding said meeting. 

 

Given under our hand this 27th day of March, two thousand seventeen. 

 

 

      Lisa J. O’Donnell, Chairman 

 

 

      Susan Gould-Coviello 

 

 

      David A. Doane 

 

      BOARD OF SELECTMEN 

      TOWN OF ESSEX 
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Return of the Warrant:     Date: _________________________ 

 

 

I have served this warrant by posting attested copies thereof – one at the Post Office; one at the 

Town Hall; and, one at the Essex Elementary School in said Essex; at least seven days before the 

time for holding said meeting. 

 

             

                 ______________________________ 

           


